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Feedback on Roundhay primary school proposal

1. EUUC SCN00T Urgdinsdiiun

Hello there. My daughter brought home from Roundhay yesterday a consultation letter about
expanding the school through addition of a primary school element.

My qualifications for commenting are that all my three children attended first Kerr Mackie and then
later Roundhay.

It makes no sense to site a Roundhay primary school on Elmete Lane —it’s too far away, not as
accessible through public transport and would involve additional cost as teachers moved between
the two for meetings etc.

Why not, instead, bring Kerr Mackie under the management of Roundhay? If necessary extend the
buildings at Kerr Mackie.

Many thanks
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For the attention of Lesley Savage ' o

I understand that you sent an email on 22nd December regarding changes to Primary
school provision in Leeds school in particular the provisgsion of "all-through"
schoolg on certain sites. The email also included invitations for local union
officers to attend consultation meetings, several of which have already taken
place.

I am also informed that certain education unions, notably ATL, NAHT, GMB and

ASCL, were not included in the despatch list for this email and therefore have
not received the information.

Please will vyou: %

1. explain why we were excluded from receiving this important information;

2. re-send the email to the unions listed above (contact email addresses for NAHT
and GMB in the cc section above)

3. send further information about what was discussed at the meetings which have
already taken place.

ATL Confidentiality Note

If you are the recipient of this communication please be aware that this
communication contains information that is confidential and may also be legally
privileged. It is for the exclusive use of the intended recipient{s). If you are
the intended recipient(s) please note that any distribution, copying or use of
this communication or the information in it is strictly prohibited. Any views or
opinions presented are solely those of the author. If this message is received by
anyone other than the addressee, please return the message to the sender by
replying to 1t and then delete the message from vyvour computer.

Scanning of this message and addition of this footer is performed by Mailmarshal
in conjunction with virus detection software.
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Response to additional Primarv School Provision in Rounday

s £67

to:  EDUC School Organisation

e

Iam contactirig to pro;'ide a written response to your pizblic consultation on the above matter.

[ agree in using the site off Elmete Lane to increase Primary School provision.
I disagree with increasing Roundhay School's age range to include Primary provision.
The reasons for these views are:

Increased traffic

I assume children going to Elemete Lane, if live in the area close to Roundhay High School will
need to be transported there by car. In school selection promoting sustainable transport such as
walking should be encouraged. This would apply to children who live close to the Elmete Lane site

when they are older to join the high school will need to go by car to the current Roundhay High
School site. Either way traffic will increase.

Why not expand the provision at the local primary schools in the area such as Kerr Mackie and
Gledhow to accommodate higher pupil numbers. 1 assume the same re-building costs would need to
be incurred as at Elemete Lane. Also these schools are performing well why build upon their
successes and risk a new school opening that may not perform.

If these local schools are expanded and assume local children would attend then traffic should not
increase.

It is my view that Education Leeds has been short-sighted in trying to rush through increased

primary school provision because a lack of planning. Were not the warning signs present of a need
to increase provision to be seen earlier?
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Proposal to create additional primary provision in Roundhay to be run
by Roundhay School

lo: EDUC Schooi Ulyaimsaciun @* (-‘k

Dear Sir/Madam,

Firstly may I congratulate officers in giving a balanced presentation and plenty of time to allow
residents, parents and governors of other schools time to make their case or concerns known at the
meeting held at Roundhay High School on 24/1/2011.

I am in favour of this proposal as it provides exciting educational opportunties for an expanding
™ number of primary pupils without seriously affecting current provision in the area.

I acknowledge this proposal will only be accepted by the Governing Body of Roundhay High School
| if there are sufficient funds available to meet the requirements of these pupils and does not have a
negative impact on the budget of the school.

Inevitably there will always be fears about change in whatever guise and the challenge for
yourselves as well as Roundhay High School is to demonstrate that such a proposal will enhance life

~J opportunites for young people and enables the local community to have an accountable organisation
which may not be the case if subject to competitive tender. I accept this is a political statement and
will be ignored but it holds good for me and many others.

Yours sincerely,
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RE: Email from the Compliments and Complaints page of the website

i
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Thank you for your email regarding the consultation. I am sorry you were unable
to attend the public meeting as we may have been able to reassure you regarding
some of wyour concerns.

Consultation on changes such as these must last for a minimum of six weeks. The
closing date for this consultation is 18 February, not January, so we can include
your comments along with the other responses. 1 have checked the website and
documents, which do both state February as the closing date.

Whilst we will include your comments, as written, in the consultation responses,
I would like to explain, as we would have done at the public meeting, the answers
to some of your concerns. The proposal is for a 'through school', extending the
age range of the current high schoeol. Children who enter the school in reception
would be on the roll of Roundhay school and as such, have a right to remain in
year 7. Children from other primary schools would apply in the usual way. Many
of the children who would gain a place in the reception class of the through
school, live in the same area as those who currently gain places in year 7 at
Roundhay. The proposal is to start the primary provision with a reception class,
so the primary element of the school would grow over a period of 7 years. At the
point where the 2012 reception class were in vyear 6 we would reduce the admission
number of Roundhay year 7 entry from 250 to 190 to allow for the children already
on roll. This is a reduction of about 1/4 rather than 2/3, bearing in mind many
of the children would be those who would have gualified for a year 7 place by
virtue of distance anyway.

Education Leeds are not proposing to remove the right of parents to send their
siblings to the same school. The consultation on admission arrangements is
asking about a possible modification to the sibling priority. This would give
giblings who have the school as their nearest the same priority as now, then
nearest children, then siblings who have a different school as their nearest
before other children by distance. For entry into year 7 in September 2010, no
sibling would have been negatively affected. For entry into Reception September
2010 36 siblings out of 2700 would have been affected. The consultation on
whether or not such a change should be made closes on 4th February and if vou
wish to respond to that consultation, please send that through to me and I will
ensure it is included for you.

If Roundhay is your nearest school, and you hawve an older c¢hild there, then
neither of these proposals would negatively affect vou.

Regards
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On Monday 14th January, we received a letter about the proposed changes to the
Primary schools in the area. We were informed there was a public meeting at
Roundhay High on Monday 24th January. Unfortunately, due to child care issues, I ¥
was unable to attend, although I had been planning to.

When I log onto the website to complete the consultation, I find that my window:wm
of opportunity ceased on Friday 18th January. This was not mentioned in the i
letter we received - and I find it astonishing that the consultation period began
two weeks before parents were even told about the potential issue-

ol =
This is a massive change to the primary school provision in Leeds. The proposal -
to guarantee places to the high school to those children attending the new
primary school (60 places) will reduce places for all other primary scheools in
the area by 2/3, and this is compounded by proposals within Education Leeds (not
included in this consultation) to remove the right of parents to send their
children to the same school as their siblings.

My children currently attend Roundhay St John's Primary School - which according
to the consultation document, does not actually exist. Which, considering that
applications for the school have to go to Education Leeds, I find bizarre. This
proposal will prevent my two younger children from attending the same High School
as their elder brother, despite the fact that Roundhay High School is the closest
schoel to us.

This proposal removes parental choice, by insisting that parents send their child
to this new primary school attached to the High School, thereby removing our
choice to send the child to a faith based primary school.

T would like to have my vote counted against the proposal, but am not allowed to,
because the consultation period was not correctly advertised, and we only had,
apparently, a week to respond.

I am very angry about this, and have copied this email to Michael Gove, Secretary
of State for Education, and our local MP, Fabian Hamilton. I will also be writing
to them both directly to express my disappointment at Education Leeds move to
remove parental choice, by guaranteeing places to the High School to those who
attend these new primary schools, which will be attached to every High School in
the city,

Yours Sincerely

hitmo-/farahmail laade aav nl/awaledne eehnnl areanicationfmeducationleeds co nk/7ae 21/01/2011
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28" January 2011
Dear Sirs,

RE: PROPOSAL TO CREATE ADDITIONAL PRIMARY PROVISION IN THE ROUNDHAY AREA AT
ELMETE LANE FROM SEPTEMBER 2012 TO BE RUN BY ROUNDHAY SCHOOL

| attended your Public Consultation meeting at Roundhay on Monday 24" January and
would like to reiterate the points | made then:

I am strongly in favour of using the site off Elmete Lane for increasing Primary provision and
I think there is every reason to expect that Roundhay school management could undertake
this provision and provide a very attractive primary department if they so wish.

| live on This road is a bus route giving
access to Stepping Stones Nursery, Kerr Mackie Primary and Roundhay High school all in
about a 100 metre stretch. There are times of the day when this section of roads (including
Thorn Lane) is all but impassable because of the amount of school traffic. Further along,
when the road becomes Lidgett Lane there are three more schools: Gledhow Primary, Moor
Allerton Primary and Allerton Grange High. Obviously some of the traffic going to and from
those schools also uses Gledhow Lane, and so does traffic going to the Spire Hospital on
Jackson Avenue. As you can see, there is a lot of traffic in this area, using what are really
quite narrow roads, and traffic jams are normal for short periods at the start and end of a
school day. For this reason, | would be very much against any increase in the numbers of
pupils attending either Kerr Mackie or Roundhay High at its present site.

Building a new school on the Elmete site seems a very good solution by providing what will
undoubtedly become a very attractive primary school close to the Park which will be a great
asset and a lovely environment for the children. Traffic flow in that area is generally in the
opposite direction at the moment, with people travelling into Leeds in the morning and out
again in the afternoon, because the site is on the edge of town. There is plenty of room on
site to create a ‘picking up and dropping off area’ that either, or both, parents and school
buses could use. By using the existing traffic lights where Wetherby Road meets Easterly
Road buses could be routed so that they do not have to cross traffic on the roads
immediately outside the school and parents could be advised that this would be desirable
{or even obliged to do so by the judicious placing of a traffic island opposite the end of
Elmete Lane!)

Yours faithfully,



Proposal to create additional primary provision in the
Roundhay area at Eimete Lane from September 2012
to be run by Roundhay School Technology and ™
Language College W0z g34 8
Public consultation response form §$0337 N0 1vang;

Please read the consultation booklet on the proposal and tell us what your views are. The questions on this
form are provided to help you do so, but you do not have to respond to all of them. If you prefer not to use
this form, you can also put your views in a letter. Letters and forms should be sent to the address at the
bottom of this form, or by email to: educ.school.organisation@educationleeds.co.uk. Exira copies

of this booklet and response form are available at: www.educationleeds.co.uk/schoolorganisation.

All responses will be reported to a meeting of Leeds City Council’s Executive Board in March 2011.

Responses must be received by 4pm on Friday 18 February 2011. Q‘H —q—

Please tell us more about your views and your reasons for them.
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Please tell us more about your views on this proposal (continued)




2. Have you found this booklet useful? %

How could we improve the booklet? Yes  No

3. Have vou found the consultation process useful?

How could we improve the consultation process? Yes No

Name:

Address:

Email address:

Which school are you associated with?

Parent/carer of present pupil(s) O Member of staff |
Parent/carer of primary school child O Local resident
Other adult relative Elected member C)

Pupil Community representative
Governor O Other

Data Protection Act 1998

Under the terms of the Data Protection Act 1998 we must inform you of the following. Education Leeds and Leeds City
Council are seeking your views to help inform the decision on this proposal. Your personal information will be used only for
this purpose, and may be shared with other agencies who are involved in the consultation, however only to address any
issues you raise. If you do not wish to provide perscnal details your views will still be considered, but we will not be able to
acknowledge your response personally.

Please send your reply to: The Chief Executive, Education Leeds, FAQ School Organisation Team
10th Floor West, Merrion House, 110 Merrion Centre, Leeds LS2 8DT




Proposal to create additional primary provision in the
Roundhay area at EImete Lane from September 2012
to be run by Roundhay School Technology and
Language College

Public consultation response form

Please read the consultation booklet on the proposal and tell us what your views are. The questions on this
form are provided to help you do so, but you do not have to respond to all of them. If you prefer not to use
this form, you can also put your views in a letter. Letters and forms should be sent to the address at the
bottom of this form, or by email to: educ.school.organisation@educationleeds.co.uk. Extra copies

of this booklet and response form are available at: www.educationleeds.co.uk/schoolorganisation.

All responses will be reported to a meeting of Leeds City Council's Executive Board in March 2011.

Responses must be received by 4pm on Friday 18 February 2011. KH %

Questions relating to the proposals

Strongly
disagree

Strongly

1. How much do you agree with the following statements? Please tick as appfopriate.
1a) | agree with the use of the site off EImete Lane for increasing primary provision.
agree

e

Neither
agree nor i
Agree dfsatyen Disagree

1a) I agree with Roundhay School changing its age range to include some primary provision.

Please tell us more about your views and your reasons for them.
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Strongly
agree

Strongly
disagree
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Please tell us more about your views on this proposal (continued)
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Page 12 Proposal to create additional primary provision in the Roundhay area at EImete Lane from September 2012



2. Have you found this booklet useful? @ O

How could we improve the booklet? Yes No
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3. Have you found the consultation process useful? @ Q
How could we improve the consultation process? Yes No
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Your personal details (if you want your response to be formally acknowledged)

Name:

Address:

Email address:

Which school are you associated with?

Parent/carer of present pupil(s) Member of staff
Parent/carer of primary school child

Other adult relative

Local resident
Elected member
Pupil Community representative

Governor Other

0000K
elelolele

Data Protection Act 1998

Under the terms of the Data Protection Act 1998 we must inform you of the following. Education Leeds and Leeds City
Council are seeking your views to help inform the decision on this proposal. Your personal information will be used only for
this purpose, and may be shared with other agencies who are involved in the consultation, however only to address any
issues you raise. If you do not wish to provide personal details your views will still be considered, but we will not be able to
acknowledge your response personally.

Please send your reply to: The Chief Executive, Education Leeds, FAO School Organisation Team
10th Floor West, Merrion House, 110 Merrion Centre, Leeds LS2 8DT
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